
Dear ESHS Families:  
 
Our staff members have worked diligently in recent days and weeks to create a Temporary 
Distance Learning Plan (TDLP), which we will begin to implement for students beginning on 
Thursday, March 26.  It is understood that families face a variety of challenges, and it is the goal 
of the district to be flexible in accommodating these needs.  The TDLP will assure meaningful 
continuation of learning during an extended closure and create structure and routine for students. 
 
The plan will include at least some time for live online learning on most weekdays.  This will be 
accomplished using Zoom links.  The use of live online learning will allow teachers to provide 
timely interactive feedback and a stronger capacity to introduce new concepts.  ​Live online 
learning sessions will be recorded to allow students to access at a later time in the event that 
there are conflicts with family schedules​.  There will be more on this in future communications. 
 
Additionally, teachers have been working to compile a list of materials your student(s) will need 
in order to facilitate lessons through the TDLP.  ​To this end, materials can be picked up 
tomorrow, March 18th and Thursday, March 19th from school​.  Materials are compiled well into 
the 4th quarter of content as a precaution given the uncertainty of the length of closure.  Social 
distancing considerations are essential to this distribution plan.  
 

                    ​Wednesday 3/18 
 

8:00am-9:00am- last name A-B  
9:00am -10:00am last name C-D 
10:00am-11:00am last name E-G 
11:00am-12:00pm last name H-J 
12:00pm- 1:00pm last name K-L 
1:00pm-2:00pm last name  M 
2:00pm-3:00pm last name N-Q 
3:00pm- 4:00pm last name R-S 
4:00pm- 5:00pm last name T-W 
5:00pm- 6:00pm last name X-Z  
5:00pm- 6:00pm        ​cannot make scheduled time  
 
Please honor the times listed, we may have to restrict 
access to the building if too many arrive at once. 

                    ​Thursday 3/19 
 
8:00am- 9:00am         ​cannot make scheduled time 
8:00am-9:00am- last name X-Z  
9:00am -10:00am last name T-W 
10:00am-11:00am last name R-S 
11:00am-12:00pm last name N-Q 
12:00pm- 1:00pm last name  M 
1:00pm-2:00pm last name  K-L 
2:00pm-3:00pm last name H-J 
3:00pm- 4:00pm last name E-G 
4:00pm- 5:00pm last name C-D 
5:00pm- 6:00pm last name A-B 
 
Please honor the times listed, we may have to restrict 
access to the building if too many arrive at once. 

 
**Some classes will require students to pick up items. Others will not. Please check the​ ​teacher 
material document​ ​before coming up to school, see if students need anything from teachers.  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XWUv8h62nT-i3Ia9-ZDSBcLKK5Y6eGPa/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XWUv8h62nT-i3Ia9-ZDSBcLKK5Y6eGPa/view?usp=sharing


*The health and safety of our students, staff, and community is our top priority, therefore we 
wish to provide the opportunity for as much social distancing as possible.  Students should plan 
to come to ESHS to pick up their materials at their assigned times above.  If a student absolutely 
cannot make the assigned time, a flex time is available each day.  In the unlikely event that your 
student cannot pick up items at ESHS on Wednesday or Thursday, please reply to this email to 
set up a time for next week. While not encouraged, students can pick up items for friends, 
neighbors, etc. 
 
*Students will enter through the main entrance (Door 1) at the first drop off loop and exit the 
main entrance (Door 3) at the second drop off loop.  
 
*If you are planning to drive your student to ESHS Wednesday or Thursday, please drop them 
off at the main entrance and allow the student to come in without parents, siblings or others. 
This allows us to minimize the number of people in the building at any given time.  
 
*Students will not have access to non-essential items such as cleats in the locker room, etc. 
Students will only be allowed to pick up academic items at the direction of teachers.  
 
*Students can drop off any ​missing work or school books, items, etc. to a collection desk in the 
Commons.  
 
* To encourage social distancing, items will be placed outside of teachers’ classrooms. Students 
will be expected to pick up items and leave quickly.  While we know that they miss ESHS and 
their friends, we will not allow them to congregate.  
 
Q3 Extension until March 30 
3rd Quarter grades will be stored on  Monday, March 30. 
I have asked teachers to communicate with their students regarding 3rd quarter missing 
assignments, quizzes and tests.  Students will not come to ESHS to make up tests.   Teachers will 
facilitate assessments online and may ask the students’ parents to supervise the assessment. 
 
The next communication forthcoming will be from Associate Superintendent, Dr. Cindy Gray on 
Monday, March 23rd to further detail the plan.  Then families should expect to receive an email 
from your child’s classroom teacher(s) no later than Wednesday, March 25th with more specific 
information regarding plans for the continued education of your student.  
 
Thank you for our partnership during these unprecedented, historic times.  
 
 


